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Date:  
Thursday, December 12, 2019, 6:50-7:35pm


Location: 
Public Works Assembly Room

PKID Staff: 
Rocky Brown, Rick Acuna, Andrea Pedersen

Attendees:  
Jill Humpherys, Michele & Jason Fornoff, Jim Dahl 
1. Welcome:  Spring Meadows – 227 Homes – Built in 1987 

The PKID team was introduced.  Rocky Brown reviewed the meeting agenda and handouts and provided an overview of the Parkway Improvement Districts (PKID).  The draft budget is set up to cover any expenses that may be involved in potential projects, including landscape architect services and advertising.  Any budgeted amount not spent in a fiscal year will be credited toward a future assessment. 
FY2020-2021 Base Assessment
$30.30 (After credit of $15,590)

2. Improvements for FY2019-20: 
There were a few projects that were voted down last year regarding a shade structure over the playground, and researching the cost to install a new playground at the vacant park area.  There are no projects approved for this fiscal year. 

· Plants – All plant inventories and replanting are completed each year in the spring.

3. Potential Improvements for FY2020-21:

Homeowners may suggest ballot items related to possible improvement projects for the neighborhood.  There were no suggested improvement projects.  
4. Questions/Comments:

· A homeowner would like more notice prior to the annual meeting to allow time to go around to the neighbors and talk about investing in the neighborhood. 

· A few of the sprinkler box covers at the big park are damaged.  There are two at the west end by Riata Street and one at the south end.    

Rick Acuna will have those replaced.  

· Is there a plan in place for the older trees as they mature and reach the end of their life? 

Trees can be replaced as they die off.  There is a disease called ash decline and the crew will trim off any dead branches.  We had to severely trim the eucalyptus and took one out for liability purposes. Pine blight is occurring Valley-wide and the elms are suffering with disease as well.  Trees are such an asset we try to save them if possible.  
Every year a plant inventory is done in the spring and any dead or damaged plants or trees are replaced.  Very mature trees only need to be trimmed every few years unless they start encroaching on a homeowner’s property.  We can only trim a little at a time in order to not damage the tree. 

· A homeowner appreciated the hard work the team puts in.  The neighborhood looks a lot better than it did over 10 years ago.    

· A homeowner would like to see one more playground and will talk to the neighbors, although it is not on the table now.  How much would a small playground cost?

That was discussed last year although the project to research a new playground was voted down so an estimate was never done.  The shade project was $48,000, although it was also voted down.

Property owners were encouraged to report any future issues to Gilbert 311 and the PKID team.  Additional contact information was provided on the agenda for various town departments.

DATES TO REMEMBER:

Ballots are due by February 11, 2020

Council will review the proposed budget at an April 2020 Council meeting

Council will adopt levies in accordance with the proposed budgets at a May 2020 Council meeting

Assessments and any approved improvements will begin after July 1, 2020

PKID CONTACTS: 

PKID Maintenance:
Rick Acuna, 480-503-6268, Rick.acuna@gilbertaz.gov
PKID Administration: 
Rocky Brown, 480-503-6330, Rocky.brown@gilbertaz.gov
Website Information: 
www.gilbertaz.gov/pkid
Gilbert 3-1-1:
www.gilbertaz.gov/government/gilbert-311
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